FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. How many properties do you currently have on Temporary Accommodation? 
We have taken this to mean business as usual, rather than very short term arrangements made to respond to the COVID-19 pandemic.  On that basis, Homelessness, Prevention & Support Service fund 289 temporary accommodation units within the city.  Some of these are LCC-owned, others are commissioned from other organisations.   We will also spot purchase, for example bed & breakfast or other nightly paid, as needed but under normal circumstances this is an exception.

2. Please can you advise us on the maximum that is paid per night for a Studio, 1 Bed, 2 Bed, 3 Bed & 4 Bed. 
There is no minimum or maximum rate set in policy as this would be dependent on factors such as size, area, supply and demand, and whether on a nightly rate.  The authority always looks to make best use of public money and will seek the best value suitable accommodation on a case by case basis.  We cannot answer (2) as a result.

3. Who are your largest 5 suppliers and how much do you pay them on average every month? 
We have taken largest to mean the most units, and have based this on business as usual, rather than very short term arrangements made to respond to the COVID-19 pandemic.

Leicester YMCA – £35,719

East Midlands Housing Association - £3507

Action Homeless (Leicester) Ltd – £17,566

The Housing Network – £54,051

Adullam Homes Housing Association Ltd – £16,307


4. If we were to supply accommodation on this basis, please can you give us contact names and telephone numbers of the procurement team.
The Council are not currently looking to procure additional temporary accommodation.  We are currently in need of supported and non-supported settled accommodation that can be used to move individuals on from temporary accommodation and out of the cycle of homelessness.  If and when we intend to procure additional temporary accommodation, we will follow our procurement policies.  We recently ran a competition for temporary accommodation with accommodation-related support, and it was partially successful.  If we make a decision to re-advertise the opportunity in order to fill the remaining provision you will be able to review the specification once advertised, and submit a bid.
Junior staff names are exempt from release under Section 40(2) of The Act as they are personal data. The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purposes of employment and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1– fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes.  Therefore, this Information is exempt from release

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
